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10. Communications with patients

Secondary care providers should take responsibility for managing and responding to queries received from 
patients. The contract requires them to:

Put in place efficient arrangements for handling patient queries promptly and publicise these arrangements to 
patients and GPs, on websites and appointment/admission letters, and ensure that they respond properly 
to patient queries themselves, rather than simply passing them to practices to deal with.

 Communicate the results of investigations and tests carried out by the provider to patients directly, rather
than relying on the practice to do so. It is important to note that all clinicians, whether in primary or secondary
care, retain clinical and medico-responsibility for the results of investigations which they personally request. 
Sending a result on to another clinician does not absolve the original requester of that responsibility.

 There are instances where providers simply refer questions about a patient’s secondary care to the GP. The
contract makes it clear that this is not acceptable.

9. Follow up
The hospital needs a robust system for notifying patients of, and acting on, investigations that they have ordered 
either during in-patient care or arising out of out-patient or A&E attendances. Where patients have not received 
results of investigation that they were expecting, the hospital needs to have a system for patients to obtain the 
information that they need. If a hospital clinician initiates a test or investigation it is the hospital team’s responsibility 
to follow up on the test result. At discharge, if no hospital follow up is planned, then the patient should be advised 
that follow up in general practice will be on an as needed basis rather than routine. The range of symptoms 
considered outside the "norm" during recovery (and requiring GP help) will be clearly communicated to the patient 
prior to discharge. Patients will from time to time contact either primary or secondary care following a visit or in-
patient stay, if this query can be dealt with by the receiving clinician then this is in the patient’s best interests. A 
blanket response that it is someone else’s responsibility is not acceptable.

If follow up is needed by the GP or practice nurse, the responsibility for organising this should be given to  the 
patient, and this fact made clear in correspondence with the GP. Recommendations in hospital communications to 
GPs (eg, about changes to medication or management plans) requiring patient contact with the GP, should make it 
clear that the hospital has asked the patient to contact the practice.
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